
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
The Aurora Centre, 56 The Terrace, PO Box 1556, Wellington  
– Telephone 04-916 3300 – Facsimile 04-918 0099 

 

 

 

11 December 2024  

 

 

Tēnā koe  

 

Official Information Act request 

Thank you for your email of 13 November 2024, requesting the information 
relating to the directive to stop weekly reporting of income support. 

I have considered your request under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act). 
Please find my decision on your request set out below.  

Please find attached the following documents: 

• Email - RE: Draft - Advice on consolidating MSD’s reporting. 
• Report – REP/24/7/699 - Advice on consolidating MSD’s employment and 

income support reporting. 

Please note that some content has been marked as out of scope of your request. 

The Minister of Social Development and Employment made the decision to stop 
weekly reporting on income support. This included advice on how to streamline 
this reporting by finding efficiencies and reducing duplication, and to better 
respond to additional reporting and analysis on Government target and other 
priorities. Following this, there was no internal communication about this 
decision. 

I will be publishing this decision letter, with your personal details deleted, on the 
Ministry’s website in due course. 

If you wish to discuss this response with us, please feel free to contact 
OIA Requests@msd.govt.nz. 

If you are not satisfied with my decision on your request, you have the right to 
seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman. Information about how to 
make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or 0800 802 
602. 

Ngā mihi nui 

pp.  

Magnus O’Neill 
General Manager 
Ministerial and Executive Services 



From: Dean Shelley
To: Jeremy Plimmer; Jodene Hogwood
Cc: Ailee.Gray@parliament.govt.nz; DCE SD Advisors (MSD); DCE Office Strategy and Insights (MSD);

Gareth Williams; MSD REPORT NUMBER REQUESTS (MSD); Michael Fisher; Sacha O"Dea
Subject: RE: Draft - Advice on consolidating MSD’s reporting.
Date: Thursday, 26 September 2024 10:29:44 am
Attachments: REP 24 7 699 Advice on consolidating MSD"s employment and income support reporting.pdf

Hello,
Please see the signed reporting report.
Note the Minister has disagreed to continue with the weekly A3 and data file (rec 4a).
She would also like to continue to receive the employment dashboards (but not the
seasonal A3 and NZSWS/5k to work report).
Reach out if you have any questions.
Thanks,
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